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BOROUGH COUNCIL OF KING’S LYNN & WEST NORFOLK 

 
EXTRAORDINARY COUNCIL 

 
Minutes from the Meeting of the Extraordinary Council held on  

Monday, 17th June, 2024 at 5.00 pm in the Assembly Room, Town Hall, 
Saturday Market Place, King's Lynn PE30 5DQ 

 
PRESENT: Councillor P Bland (Chair) 

Councillors B Anota, B Ayres, M Bartrum, P Beal, A Beales, S Bearshaw, 
R Blunt, F Bone, A Bubb, A Bullen, Mrs J Collingham, S Collop, C J Crofts, 
S Dark, M de Whalley, S Everett, D Heneghan, B Jones, C Joyce, A Kemp, 
S Lintern, B Long, J Moriarty, C Morley, J Osborne, S Ring, C Rose, J Rust, 

S Sandell, Mrs V Spikings, S Squire and A Ware 
 

Apologies for absence were received from Councillors J Bhondi, R Colwell, 
P Devulapalli, A Dickinson, P Hodson, H Humphrey, J Kirk, P Kunes, 

A Lawrence, J Lowe, S Nash, T Parish, J Ratcliffe, A Ryves, M Storey, D Tyler 
and M Wilkinson 

 

C:17   PRAYERS  
 

Prayers were led by Rev Michael Sparrow. 
 

C:18   DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST  
 

None 
 

C:19   MAYOR'S COMMUNICATIONS AND ANNOUNCEMENTS  
 

None 
 

C:20   URGENT BUSINESS  
 

None 
 

C:21   RECOMMENDATIONS FROM COUNCIL BODIES  
 

i   CABINET  6 FEBRUARY 2024  
 

Click here to view the recording of this item on You Tube 
 
In proposing the  CAB105: Anti Fraud and Anti Corruption policy review 
recommendation, Councillor Beales indicated that he had previously 
considered deferring the item from todays business as the other 
matters for consideration were largely procedural and Civic, but on 
reflection and discussion with other Councillors he was proposing it for 
adoption in accordance with the agenda, as it was important for the 

https://youtu.be/lvtRjLwCgpo?t=157
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council to adopt the review of such a policy.  He commended the 
report. 
 
Councillor Ring seconded the recommendation. 
 
In supporting the recommendation Councillor Dark also commended 
the report. 
 
RESOLVED: That CAB105: Anti Fraud and Anti Corruption policy be 
adopted. 
 

ii   CABINET 3 JUNE 2024 - APPOINTMENT OF CHIEF EXECUTIVE  
 

Click here to view the recording of this item on You Tube 
 
Councillor Beales proposed CAB6:  Appointment of Chief Executive 
 
“That Full Council be recommended to approve that the post of Chief 
Executive be offered to Kate Blakemore.”  
 
In proposing the recommendation he drew attention to the process of 
recruitment which had been undertaken and the strong field of candidates.  
He commended Kate Blakemore as the strongest candidate and invited 
Council to endorse the proposal.  
 
Councillor Bone seconded the proposal. 
 
In supporting the recommendation Cllr Ring proposed the following 
amendment to incorporate the fact that a start date was now known for 
Ms Blakemore: 
 
“and if accepted Kate Blakemore will be appointed as Chief Executive, 
Head of Paid Service and Returning Officer commencing from 17 
September 2024.”  
 
The amendment was Seconded by Councillor Kemp. 
 
Councillor Beales indicated support for the amendment which then 
became the substantive motion, which on being put to the vote was 
agreed. 

 
RECOMMENDED: That Full Council be recommended to approve that 
the post of Chief Executive be offered to Kate Blakemore and, if 
accepted, Kate Blakemore will be appointed as Chief Executive, Head 
of Paid Service and Returning Officer commencing from 17 September 
2024.  
 
 
 
 

https://youtu.be/lvtRjLwCgpo?t=328
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C:22   APPOINTMENT  OF HONORARY FREEMAN OF THE BOROUGH - 
STANDARDS COMMITTEE - 22 MAY 2024 AND CABINET - 3 JUNE 2024  
 

Click here to view the recording of this item on You Tube 
 
Councillor Long proposed the recommendation below as agreed at the 
Standards Committee on 22 May and Cabinet meeting of 3 June 2024.  
In proposing the recommendations, Councillor Long commented that 
he was honoured to do so. He drew attention to the long association 
Ms Bennett had had with the Borough, having worked for BBC Radio 
Norfolk since its inception, and she had always drawn attention to West 
Norfolk and news items from there, and had always interviewed 
individuals with integrity and respect. 
 
The Mayor, Councillor Bland seconded the recommendations, fully 
endorsing the proposal. 
 
Councillors Moriarty, Dark, Kemp, Rust and Bone all spoke in favour of 
the proposal commending Ms Bennett for the honour.  On being out to 
the vote the recommendations were approved. 
  
RESOLVED: 1)       That the Extraordinary meeting of the Council 
being held after the Council meeting on 27 June 2024 to bestow the 
honour of Honorary Aldermen also be invited to include the award of 
the Honorary Freedom of the Borough to Ms Jill Bennett, under s249 of 
the Local Government Act 1972, in recognition of the eminent service 
that Ms Bennett has given to the Borough and Norfolk. 
  
2)       That the common seal of the Council be affixed to a certificate to 
be presented to Ms Bennett at the Extraordinary Meeting of Council on 
27 June 2024. 
 

 
The meeting closed at 5.21 pm 
 

 

https://youtu.be/lvtRjLwCgpo?t=662

